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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  An ordinance relating to the organization of records, elections and licensing services delivery within the executive branch.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2007-0608 would: 
· Create a separate elections division within Department of Executive Services. 

· Maintain a records and licensing services division within Department of Executive Services as a separate division within Department of Executive Services (also performing animal care and control).  
· Maintain manager of elections and superintendent of elections as positions requiring council confirmation (K.C.C. 2.16.100).  Manager of records and licensing services would also require council confirmation.

· Rename the new divisions throughout county code.

The functions of the elections division would include:

· Conducting elections; and

· Registering voters

The functions of the records and licensing services division would include:

· Records;

· Recorder's Office;

· Archives;

· Licensing Services; 

· Animal Care and Control; 

· Community Service Centers; and

· Division Administration.

BACKGROUND: The Metropolitan King County Council has engaged a number of outside advisory groups to review King County elections and to make recommendations for improvements. Two of those groups recommended separating the elections function from other county activities.  
In a 2005 audit of elections, The Elections Center recommended that the county create a separate elections division.  In their 2006 report, the Citizens' Election Oversight Committee recommended that elections be a “stand alone” function.  Recently, the Municipal League recommended that elections be a separate department.  King County voters recently approved the first step of a charter amendment that would make elections a separate department as well as making the director of elections an elected office. 
Analysis:  This is primarily a policy decision for the Council. The issue has received considerable analysis from experts as noted above. The subject legislation, in conjunction with the budget actions under consideration by the Council, would create two divisions in a revenue-neutral way. 

The current Council-proposed budget would create the following two divisions.

	Division
	Appropriation
	FTEs
	TLTs

	Elections
	$19,586,057
	61
	8

	Records and Licensing Services
	$12,567,230
	114.33
	2


The budget appropriations, TLTs and FTEs reflect the budget panel recommendations.
Amendments: There is a technical amendment and title amendment attached to this staff report.
Technical Amendment

There is one technical amendment attached to this staff report which updates one section of the proposed ordinance to reflect a recently adopted ordinance that has not yet been codified.  The amendment substitutes the correct version of county code (K.C.C. 1.16.100) which was recently amended by Ordinance 15891.

Title Amendment

There is one title amendment attached to this staff report to add the ordinances and section of county code that are being amended.  This title amendment is required, because the proposed ordinance was introduced title only before the body of the ordinance was drafted.

Invited:

Jim Buck, Director, Department of Executive Services

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Sherril Huff, Division Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division
Attachments:

1. Technical Amendment

2. Title Amendment

3. Proposed Ordinance 2007-0608
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